
WORLD WIDE PRAYER MEETING 
June 30, 2016 

International Territory Focus: 

Denmark and Greenland Territory 

Territorial Commander— Colonel Hannelise Tvedt  

Chief Secretary—Lieut-Colonel Anthony Cotterill  

TSWM—Lieut-Colonel Gillian Cotterill 

Statistics:   

Officers 78 (active 34 retired 44), Cadets 7, Employees 194 

Corps 29, Outposts 3, Social Institutions 18, Community Centres 17 

 

Prayer Requests: 

 

  Please pray for the four candidates who begin officer training in 2016. One in USA Western  

Territory, one in the UK and two distance learners with Norway. 

 Give thanks for the three Danes who will be commissioned in 2016. Although only one will be a 

Danish officer and returning to Denmark (Louise Wahl), we thank God for Heidie Bradbury (UK) 

and Morten Andersen (Netherlands). 

 Please pray for continuing wisdom and discernment with respect external pressures being 

brought upon our Social Services. These pressures include financial cutbacks from Local          

Authorities and in some places an increasing secularisation attitude from policy makers who are 

not necessarily pro Christian organisations. 

 Give thanks for the growing work in Greenland. This part of the Europe zone and Denmark    

territory that lies between the longitudes that Rio and Buenos Aires are in - and that is 5 plus 

hours from Denmark by two planes is incredibly isolated. Thank God for the work in Nuuk that 

reaches daily many homeless and vulnerable people - sometimes up to 80 a day. At Pentecost 

meetings led by the CS and TSWM, 45 Greenlandic people plus visitors were present for Sunday 

worship. Please pray as plans are made to develop the work in late 2016, early 2017 to include 

family and children. Prayers for Majors Helle and Kurt Pedersen are especially requested and 

their three boys who are residents in Denmark. 
 

 


